Coach’s Report for AGM 2014

In general this has been a very successful season for the club.  The turnout for training has regularly been high, including in torrential rain and school holidays.  It’s always great to see at least 3 out of the 4 courts being used for practise and match play.  Even though this is a huge positive for the club, it can be for myself a hugh task to structure my sessions to ensure everyone is working and getting around to every group or team.  I have had to take on the comments from last year’s evaluation sheets when planning my sessions.  I hope you have appreciated the increased amount of time and variety on fitness.  Also, I have tried to implement more match play in training time.  You probably feel I haven’t done that enough, however I have tried to include much larger and match related drills to address this comment.

I would like to say a huge thank you to Mel and Jo who have supported me at training and team decisions.  Their help really is invaluable to me.  However, even with this help it is not nearly enough with the amount of ladies we have coming to training and wanting to play.  With hopefully the addition of a 6th team next year, I have a proposal for the committee and club about the structure and length of the session.

1.	There will be an increase in training duration to 3 hours.  Split into 2 x 1 hour 30 min sessions.
2.	I will head coach the top 3 teams in one of the two sessions.
3.	The 2nd session of the lower 3 teams and possibly U16s will be coached, on rotation, by the level 2 coaches in the club.  I will be there to assistant coach.
	The other coaches can either plan the session themselves or use the same session I plan.
4.	So not all teams are at the same time, groups will be rotated every month to either earlier or later.

In short, I still will have contact with every player but my head coaching will be split to the higher teams.  Unless an assistant coach can be found who doesn’t play within the club this is the only way I feel we will progress the club and relieve the pressure on myself.

I have enjoyed coaching this season.  Teamer has really helped Jo and I with availability so I am hoping to keep it next year.  Also the introduction of captains’ meetings has helped bridge the gap between coach and team communication.  I hope they have been of use.

The support at games from the whole club to each other is great to see and is a comfort to me when I am away with other commitments as I know someone is helping.  Hopefully the introduction of earlier trials allows everyone a chance to trial and have a summer!

Please put your comments on the evaluation sheets.  Captains include your comments on the meetings as well.
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